June Newsletter

Board News

The Board is delaying the June AHHA meeting so that members of the Board can attend the 2021 graduation ceremony at Silverton High School. Instead of June 10 the meeting will be held on June 17, 2021 in the Commons at 5 PM. Members are welcome.

All the bills for the cleanup of the Commons and community streets have been paid and the total for the effort is about \$60,000.00. The Operational Savings that allowed for rebates in the last two billing cycles has been used and spending for the rest of 2021 will be prioritized. The Board thinks it prudent that a long-term plan for what is a fiscally responsible level for Operational Savings be undertaken. David Ortega and Wayne Trucke have been tasked with developing such a plan.

Three positions on the AHHA Board are up for election in July. If you are interested in running for a position on the Board you need to fill out and return a nomination petition signed by three community households. The deadline for returning a nominating petition to any current Board member or through the mail is June 26, 2021. There is a copy of a nominating form at the end of the newsletter. Positions on the Board are for a three-year term.

The AHHA is renting a dumpster for the community to discard items too large for their weekly trash container. The dumpster will likely be available the weekend of July 31 -August 1. More than likely it will arrive sometime on the Friday before. If the dumpster fills rapidly (it did last year) there will be another rental later in the summer.

Minutes for the May AHHA Board meeting can be found at the end of this newsletter along with Financial Reports for May 2021.

Give-away Saturday - July 24, 9:00 AM to 5:00 PM.

A group of us are going to put things in our driveways that are all free on this date. During the epidemic, I have been going through drawers and shelves to get rid of things that I don't need that could be used by someone else. I would rather just give them away for free rather than have someone buy them. I will put up a few posters around town so that people know about the event. If you would like to join me, please email me at karengarst@gmail.com. Thanks! P. S. The AHHA plans to have an empty dumpster right after this for homeowners' use.

Community News

There will be another Chalk Art Event for the 4th of July. Details will be included with the packet attached to the flags placed in your front yard. It is likely there will be information from the AHHA included.

Commons Reservations

Members can reserve the Commons for special events and celebrations. Reservations are on a first come, first served basis. Requests have already been granted for June 13, June 19, June 26, and July 3. If you would like to request a special use of the Commons, you need to make the request with a Special Use of the Commons form. It can be found on the website or by using the link below.

Annual Meeting of the Members

The Annual Meeting of the Members will take place in July. The Board is considering a community gathering in the Commons with food. Please let the Board know if you like the idea and your household would be interested in attending.

Please feel free to contact the Board with any questions, concerns, or comments.

You will receive a reply.

Email: board@abiquaheights.com